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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 18th September 2006
Question No 12
Question: Councillor Karen Warren
“To ask the Manager if he would consider providing an access to Sean Walsh Park at a point close to the new residential areas of Ellensborough/ Deerpark/ Marlfield, so as to allow residents in this new area to use the Park and to allow children attending St. Martin’s Primary School from this area to gain easy access to the school, and if he would consider meeting parents from the area to discuss this matter in greater detail, and if he will make a statement on the matter?”
Reply:
The provision of a small opening in the existing boundary wall and railing fronting the Carrigmore open space adjoining Kiltipper Way would facilitate pedestrian access to the National School from the Ellensborough/Deerpark/Marlfield housing estates and would also provide direct pedestrian access to the new shops for residents in the Carrigmore estate etc. 
However before this could be considered, the pedestrian and road- safety implications of a new entrance at this location would need to be established i.e. whether there is a need for pedestrian lights, anti-motorcycle gate, school warden service etc.  
This matter will be discussed with local residents and the Roads Department.

